
                   

 Franklin High Booster Minutes 
8/19/2019 

 

 

Attendance:    Tonielena Williams-Secretary, Joy Yip-VP,  Shawn Ramirez- Membership/Volunteer Co-ordinator & Cheer,  
Carrie Florez-Treasurer, Brian Kilby-Baseball, Chantelle Albiani- FHS Principal,  Christina Strother-Parent, Ben Finney-Band, 
Taryn Harkness-Band, Kevin Williams-Parent, Shane Lentine-Track & field, Marci Alanis-Wrestling, Debby Lloyd-Football, 
Michel Perez-Baseball, Kimberly Hardey-Football, Amanda Beadles-Band, Christine Esguerra-Band, Lordes Lem-Parent, 
Cecelia Jimenez-Track & Field, Ericca Ikemoto-Parent, Edwin Camerino-Volleyball, and Kathleen Wentbell-Cross Country.  

Welcome: (T. Williams) 

• President, Sandra Aboufares was not in attendance, so T. Williams ran the meeting. T. Williams welcomed 
everyone for coming out to start off the 2019-2020 school year. Introductions were made all around the 
room and it was explained that Ms. Albiani, FHS Principal will be this year’s administrative representative at 
the booster club meetings.  

• Motion made by Shawn Ramirez to approve May Booster Club minutes Cecelia Jimenez 2nd the motion, 
motion passed, no opposed. 

Discussion of Booster Board Openings: (T. Williams) 

• T. Williams explained the current open board positions of Fundraising Coordinator. Christina Strother 
expressed interest in doing the position. 

• T. Williams motioned for Christina to be put into the role of fundraising coordinator, Shawn Ramirez 
2nd the motion. Members voted for Christina Strother to be the 2019-2020 FHS booster club 
fundraising coordinator. Motion passed, no one opposed.  

Treasurer’s Report: (Carrie Florez)  

• Carrie shared that she was busy working on entries and balancing of the accounts.  
• She is still working on getting the final fire works profits for each group that participated from Rich 

Deherrera. At this time, it is looking like the gross sales were $91,000 with a profit to be distributed of 
$25,750. Preliminary Fireworks info, figures are not final and can change. 

• Club registration forms are now due and are needed for each group. This form lets Carrie who is the club’s 
representative for the year. This lets her know who turns in check requests from the club. 

• Check came in from BJ’s Brewhouse for $7, from the last Wildcat Wednesday held there. 
• A stamp for checks can be found in the treasurer’s mailbox in the office if someone is needing it to deposit 

checks into the bank. Please use the stamp onsite and return it when done.  

Administrative Update: (Principal Albiani) 

• Principal Albiani gave overview for first week of school. She also expressed her excitement in working with 
the booster club this year.  

• The booster club was thanked for once again putting on an amazing welcome back breakfast for all the staff 
on their first day back this year.  

• Booster club was asked to have a table at the upcoming Back to school night.  
• Mr. Kilby gave an overview of PRIDE week.  
• A calendar of events for the year was distributed.  

 
Open Discussion:  

• Membership drive was discussed. First push for memberships will take place at the back to school night.  
• The overall goal for booster club membership is for it to increase immensely. We hope to do this with the help of our 

Web Page, Newsletters, a Volunteer- List of Benefits and more visibility at events.  
• We are going to see if Sandra Dinwiddie can send an email to the parents regarding Booster Club information on a 

regular basis, this way it will be sent out to all parents. Principal Albiani did not foresee a problem with emails being 
sent out this way. Drafted email just would need to be approved by her prior to being sent out to parents.  

• Next Booster club meeting is Tuesday, Sept 17th at 7:00 PM 



 

                                        Meeting Adjourned by T. Williams at 7:54 pm. 

Congratulations to all the 2019-2020 Booster Club Officers! 

• President- Sandra Aboufares 
• Vice President- Joy Yip 
• Secretary – T. Williams 
• Treasurer – Carrie Florez 
• Parent Volunteer Coordinator- Shawn Ramirez 
• Parliamentarian- Christine Esguerra  
• Insurance commissioner- Taryn Harkness  
• Fundraising Coordinator-Christina Strother  

 


